

Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY & PUBLIC WORKS

Jim Gray Mayor

Richard Moloney Commissioner

MEMORANDUM

To:

Mayor Jim Gray

Richard Moloney, CAO Urban County Council

From:

Kevin Wente, Administrative Officer

Date:

May 9, 2013

RE:

Recommendation to convert Lewis Street to 1-way and facilitate parking for Charles Young Center

This memorandum is to request Urban County Council authorization to convert Lewis Street to 1-way, from Third Street to Midland Ave, and provide additional parking for the Charles Young Center. Enclosures for your consideration include the formal request per Council Member Ford, and aerial photos highlighting both the location and striping plan proposed by Traffic Engineering. Should you have any questions regarding this request please feel free to contact me at 258-3407.

Kevin Wente, Administrative Officer